
Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
					Monthly Board Meeting
March 8, 2023



Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, March 8, 2023 at the front clubhouse.  Curt Delong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt. The board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Dawn Hughes-Vice President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Albert Erdmann-Director and Roger Herbert-Director. Estelle Deneumoustier-Director was absent.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on February 8, 2023. A motion was made by Roger to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for February, 2023. All account balances were read. The total was $13,744.23.  A motion was made by Mary to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the March activity meeting.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business:

· Discussion regarding having supervisor Tori McGee attend our next Town Hall Meeting to inform residents of their efficiency program to try and save residents monies on their electric bill. We need to determine what exactly Duke Energy programs are about? All agreed to have Ms. McGee attend the next Town Hall meeting.  Date to be determined.
· Management needs to clean and paint the water storage tanks for the community. They need to shut down the water.  A vote was taken and majority ruled to shut the water off for 1 day for 8 hours to get the work done. 
· Georgia announced the HOA taxes will be mailed the week of March 6th will be in by due date.
· Roger talked to office staff regarding having tables ready and available for upcoming Rummage Sale. Current list of 35 participants thus far. Coffee, soda, water & Danish to be brought. Georgia will collect for tables and Dawn, Georgia & Betty to take care of food & drink sales.
· Latino dinner update; Georgia to shop for menu items. Luis will cook pork, rice & beans. Already have 3 volunteers to serve so far. 
· A discussion opened regarding resident articles for the community newsletter. How they are not factual and have an overall negative tone. Especially one resident whom has become belligerent against management and some of the HOA board members. The board agreed that these articles are not balanced. If there were other resident to write a rebuttal on said articles this would balance out the facts and information.  The board agreed to stop these articles of non-factual and negativity by a vote of 5 to 1 in favor. (one board member was absent) Albert suggested that if a resident submits an article which the editor thinks it’s not advisable for print that the board can vote on said article. The article may not be in the upcoming current newsletter but can be in the next month’s newsletter.
· Albert researched the maintenance and operating of the new culvert. He explained in detail on the design and materials that will be used for repair. The question is who will be responsible to operate the opening and closing the sluice gates. 
· A motion was by Curt to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:49 PM.
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Next meeting April 12, 2023 at 6:00 PM

